

August Highlights

Thirty-nine Waterways members and guests gathered at the Chartiers Country Club for the August 10, 2011 luncheon meeting.  
Mike Somales introduced Erin Murray and John Irvine of Koppers, Inc. to their first meeting. 

Coast Guard News

LCDR John Dittmar reported on the following:

· Special thanks were extended to COL Michael Graham for the local river tour and the opportunity to meet more industry members and learn about the locks and dams on the Monongahela and Ohio Rivers.

· LTJG Alanna McGovern and CPO Chris Blank were introduced to the members.

· An updated Marine Events/Closure report was provided to attendees.

· The August edition of the Sector Ohio Valley Captain of the Port Newsletter was made available to attendees.  Anyone wishing to submit ideas for an article to be included in the September newsletter should contact LCDR Dittmar directly.  The theme for the September newsletter is safety.
Army Corps of Engineers
Chris Johnson presented the attached report. (See Attach1)  Don Fogel notified members that the hydraulic problem at Maxwell will cause another closure sometime in August/September.  This will involve closing both chambers for one day.  All efforts will be made to coordinate this shut-down with the Grey’s Landing closure.
COL Michael Graham thanked industry for all their assistance with the Mississippi River Commission meeting to highlight the current infrastructure conditions.  The poor condition affects industry nationally, regionally and locally.  Also, there have been three recreational boating incidents within the past eight days and all should continue to be cautious on the waterways.
National Weather Service
Rich Kane provided the attached report. (See Attach1).  Rich introduced Fred McMullen who is the Warning Coordinator at the National Weather Service.
Port of Pittsburgh Commission Report
Jim McCarville presented the following information:

· The Port anticipates significant CMAQ funding to repower towboat engines shortly.  Anyone interested in obtaining funds for this type of project should contact the Port. 

· The Mississippi River Commission visit provided great opportunities to communicate the challenges of the region’s deteriorating infrastructure issues. 

· Public relations and education opportunities continue to be an important task of the Port.  Listed below are several upcoming events: 
8/24-25

AWO Midwest/Ohio Valley Meeting in Pittsburgh

9/8

Master Builders Association Workshop on Lock and Dam Issues in Pittsburgh

9/9

PPC meeting (at Clairton) 

9/9

 PMC Steak n Ale at River Harbour Marina

9/13-15

SmartRivers Meeting in New Orleans

9/17

ALCOSAN Open House 
9/19-20

Platts’ Coal Marketing Days Seminar in Pittsburgh

9/20-21

Institute of Politics Conference on Infrastructure – Grand Concourse

9/22

Ohio River Watershed Cruise – Gateway Clipper

9/25-29
ASDSO Dam Safety 2011 will be held at the Gaylord National Hotel and Conference Center in Washington, DC. -  http://www.damsafety.org/conference
10/4-5
3 Rivers Wet Weather 13th Annual Sewer Conference at the Monroeville Convention Center  http://www.3riverswetweather.org/b_news/b_events.stm
10/19-20
Waterways Council Annual Meeting in Pittsburgh

10/19
GACO, California University of Pennsylvania will sponsor our 24th Annual Procurement Opportunities Fair at the Four Points by Sheraton Pittsburgh North, Mars, PA.

10/31-11/1
 Met Coal Conference in Pittsburgh

11/4

PMC Wine Tasting Event on the Gateway Clipper 
· The Port also intends to build a test bed for advance communications to pilot a network for testing.  It is hoped to generate revenue to expand the program with its many potential applications.

Navigation Committee Report
Eunice Ratcliff provided the following:

· The hydraulic repair at Maxwell can hopefully coincide with the Gray’s Landing maintenance schedule.  
· The Bellaire toll bridge’s ownership has now been determined and a court order exists for demolition by November 15th.  Industry representatives had a meeting today regarding said demolition and many issues were discussed.  This is a situation that will continue to be monitored due to navigational issue concerns.
**The Annual Barge Breakaway Seminar is scheduled for Thursday, September 29th at Chartiers Country Club and will have a managerial focus.  An agenda is currently being finalized and should be sent to the membership soon.

Legislative Committee Report
David McQuiston provided the following report:
· The House of Representatives has moved on the Energy & Water Development appropriations of $4.8 billion. This provides funding of the Army Corp of Engineers civil works programs for construction, rehabilitation, operation and maintenance.  Thus far there has been no action in the Senate on its companion appropriations bill.  Because of this circumstance as well as the fundamental differences between the House and Senate, many Washington observers believe it unlikely that Congress will pass a 2012 appropriations bill before the end of the fiscal year-once again necessitating one or more “continuing resolutions” to continue the functions of government including the ACOE.

· There are no discussions in Congress concerning the Capital Development Plan to replenish the Inland Waterways Trust Fund.  However, Waterways Council continue to believe that the consensus-based plan that was formulated and proposed is not dead and we are encouraged to contact our congressman and senators requesting that they communicate with the leadership of the House Transportation & Infrastructure Committee to urge them to include the Inland Waterways Capital Development Plan in the maritime section of the House Transportation Bill that is currently being drafted.  
Education Committee Report
Ryan Newton provided the following report:

· The on Monday July 25th, 2011 went very well. There were 45 students total that came from three different programs. Each program has expressed interest in attending our program again.
· The fall program date has been set for the morning on Tuesday October 25th, 2011. 
· We continue to look for volunteers and support for the program. If you are interested in helping out please contact Ryan at rnewton@gatewayclipper.com or 412-355-7929.

Other Meeting Notes:

Dennis Tubbs, SW Regional Outreach & Education Coordinator of the Pennsylvania Fish & Boat Commission addressed the members.  The following items were addressed:
· The commission has provided 18 boating education courses prior to Memorial Day.  However, due to the recent recreational boating incidents, a Basic Boating Course will be presented on August 22-23, 2011 at the Moon Township Gander Mountain.  This two-day course is fee and pre-registration is recommended.

· On September 22, 2011, the 10th Annual Ohio River Watershed Celebration will be held aboard the Gateway Clipper Fleet.  The 2011 theme is “Our Rivers…Then and Now” and will focus on how the three rivers that course through our region have shaped both the people and events that have influenced this country.
· The Commission will also be conducting family fishing opportunities on Saturday, September 3rd at several locations.  The events are 9 a.m. to 1 p.m. and are educational events where families will learn basic fishing skills and have an opportunity to practice those skills while fishing together during the program.  NO FISHING LICENSE IS REQUIRED for registered participants.  All equipment, bait & tackle will be provided.  Visit:  www.FishandBoat.com/FishForFree.htm
· Sponsorship is being sought for a special fishing opportunity aboard the Gateway Clipper Fleet boat.  The Commission is working with local sporting good stores to provide free fishing rods to those that participate in this special event.  Anyone interested in helping to support this great cause should contact Dennis directly at dtubbs@state.pa.us.

September Membership Meeting
The next membership meeting is scheduled for September 14, 2011 at Chartiers Country Club. Cost of the luncheon will be $25. Registration will begin at 11:45 a.m. with lunch being served promptly at noon. Please call, email or fax the response form below by Thursday, September 8, 2011 if you plan on attending the luncheon meeting.

Waterways Association of Pittsburgh

Meeting Response Form

Chartiers Country Club
September 14, 2011

Menu:

Caesar Salad w/Mancini Croutons
Chartiers Chicken – lightly breaded & stuffed w/herbed Boursin-style cheese

Au Gratin Potatoes

Apple Pie w/vanilla ice cream

Coffee, tea or ice tea 

Cost:
$25/per person
_____
YES, I will be attending

_____
No, I will not be attending

**Special Dietary Requirements:_____________________________________

NAME:
_____________________________________________________



(Please print)

COMPANY:
_________________________________________________

Please respond by Thursday, September 8th to:
Cheryll Cranmer

Phone:  
(724) 355-4101

Fax:

(724) 285-4999

Email:
cheryll.cranmer@wapgh.org
Waterways Association of Pittsburgh
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